
 

 
 
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
Division of Waste Management, N. C. Department of Environmental Quality 

Hazardous Waste Section 
PUBLIC HEARING FOR DRAFT HAZARDOUS WASTE RENEWAL PERMIT 

Mallinckrodt - Raleigh Pharmaceuticals Plant 
 

 This is to notify the public of the issuance by the North Carolina Hazardous Waste Section of a 
draft renewal permit for the Mallinckrodt-Raleigh Pharmaceuticals Plant (Mallinckrodt), located at 8801 
Capital Boulevard in Raleigh, North Carolina.   

A public hearing to receive comments on the draft permit will be held Thursday, August 11, at 
12 Noon in the Training Room, NCDEQ Building, 217 West Jones Street in Raleigh. Additionally, a 
virtual public hearing will be held on Tuesday, August 9, at 10 a.m. The public can join online or by 
phone:  

Meeting Link: https://bit.ly/3N779Ko  
Meeting Number: 2431 997 6115 
Password: Mallin2 
Join by Phone: +1-415-655-0003 US TOLL 
Access Code: 2431 997 6115 

Participation can take place in person, online, or via telephone. All attendees will have the 
opportunity to present five-minute oral statements regarding the draft renewal permit and/or to submit 
written comments and data. Written comments can also be sent during the public comment period of 
July 1 – August 15, 2022, to the following address: 

Adam Ulishney, Hazardous Waste Section Chief 
Division of Waste Management, NCDEQ  
MSC 1646 
Raleigh, NC 27699-1646 

 All data submitted by the applicant is part of the administrative record and available at: 
https://deq.nc.gov/about/divisions/waste-management/laserfiche. Search for Documents using the 
program ID# NCD042091975. The draft renewal permit and factsheet can be found online at: 
https://deq.nc.gov/public-notices-hearings under the Division of Waste Management. 
 A summary of the renewal permit follows: This permit will allow Mallinckrodt to store up to 
46,200 gallons of hazardous wastes generated onsite in a designated storage building. The permit also 
requires Mallinckrodt to remediate contaminated soil and groundwater resulting from past waste 
management activities at the facility. Additionally, the permit will allow Mallinckrodt to treat hazardous 
waste (K083 distillation bottoms from aniline production) by burning the waste for energy recovery in 
onsite boilers.   
 All comments received during the public comment period or at the hearings will be considered in 
the decision regarding this renewal permit. Comments received after the public comment period ends 
will not be considered. The statutory authority for calling the permit hearing is G.S. 130A-294(f).  
Applicable State rules are found in the North Carolina Hazardous Waste Management Rules 15A 
NCAC 13A .0105, .0109, and .0113. These rules adopt the requirements of the Federal Resource 
Conservation and Recovery Act as amended by the Hazardous and Solid Waste Amendments of 1984. 
 Anyone desiring additional information may contact Katherine O’Neal at (919) 707-8209 or 
katherine.oneal@ncdenr.gov or at the address listed above.   


